
SHAC Meeting October 3rd, 2023 

 

People in attendance: 

Alma Sosa- Wooden parent, Kendra Morris- Shields parent, Deb Harner-ROISD, Melody Hawkins- ROISD, 
Angela Fitzgerald- ROISD, Susan Brown- ROISD 

Meeting called to order at 6:06 by Deb Harner. 

Introductions made of people in attendance. 

Election of Officers- unable to occur since we do not have enough parents present, no quorum to vote. 

New Business: A new law is in effect that we need to do training of our 6-12 grade students annually on 
Fentanyl abuse prevention and drug poisoning awareness. SHAC is to recommend to the school board a 
program for that education to our students. October is Fentanyl Poisoning Awareness Month. In past we 
have used Reach Council for drug education. We can look at their program and also Aim for Success- Just 
Say Yes has a program available at a cost. We can look at other programs available and bring them to 
SHAC for discussion at our next meeting. 

We need representatives from each campus for SHAC. Deb contacted principal at ROE  and Middle 
School PTA for people but no one has responded. Sue Brown can ask nurses for suggestions of involved 
parents. We can reach out by phone to last year’s representatives to see if they plan to attend this year. 
Only three parents responded to the three emails on attending tonight’s meeting. We need community 
members for SHAC also. 

  

Old Business: Back to School Bash- great success with large attendance and lots of information, supplies 
and vendors available for our ROISD family. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:20  


